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FROM THE MINISTER 
 

“It is OK to look back as long as you don’t stare”. 
 

2017 marked the 300th anniversary of the 
foundation of Pentref Baptist Chapel. Throughout 
the year we at the chapel spent some time looking 
back, and celebrating God’s goodness to us over 
the centuries. 
 

New Year is a time when people look back. They 
look back not just over the year just gone – but back over the years 
sometimes to times before they were born. 
 

When we look back we are in danger of looking through tinted spectacles; 
‘rose coloured’ ones when we think of the good times and slightly darker 
ones when we think of the not-so-good-times. If we are not careful we can 
find ourselves believing that everything was better in the past and that the 
world is getting worse by the day. 
 

One of the other things that we do at New Year is to look forward to that 
which is to come. 
 

The quote at the top of the page warns of the dangers of living in the past. 
Yes it is OK to look back, but if you stare you can get in the way of 
change. 
 

As we celebrated our 300th anniversary last year, I became thankful for the 
forward looking nature of the people who had gone before. I was thankful 
to those people who decided that it was time to stop meeting in a barn and 
build a chapel. It was a brave move and I dare say that there were people 
who opposed it and wanted to keep things as they were. I was grateful to 
those people who realised that the old chapel was no longer fit for the 
work that God was calling them to and pulled it down and built one fit for 
the 1880’s. It must have been a difficult decision. For many the old chapel 
building must have represented ‘sacred space’ and to see it destroyed 
must have been difficult. But in time I hope they rejoiced as they saw the 
work that God was doing in the new building. 
 

2018 is upon us – let us not just look back to the ‘golden days’ but step out 
and go forward in faith that God is leading us. 
 

This is not just a message for building and knocking down chapels – it is a 
lesson for life. It is good to look back – but don’t stare – let us go forward 
in faith to see the exciting new pastures into which Jesus – the Good 
Shepherd will lead us.  

Happy New Year Steve 



 

Bible Study 
 

On Tuesday mornings a group of us get together to look at a 
particular part of the Bible. This is an informal gathering where all 
are encouraged to take part. We are not 
a bunch of academics debating the finer 
points of a text, but a group of people 
who want to hear what God has got to 
say to us through His word. 
In January we will be continuing to look 
at the gospel of John. 
If you would like to come along we will 
be meeting on Tuesday 9

th
 & 23

rd
 at 10:30am, in the Baptist 

Church hall. 
 
A few of us go to lunch in Rhayader after the meeting. You would 
be more than welcome to join us. (2 courses for only £5.00) 

 

The next Coffee Morning is on Wednesday January 3rd       
We will supply the coffee and tea – the cakes and biscuits 

and you can come along to supply the good humoured company. 
 

No charge but donations gratefully received in aid of: 
Friends of Newbridge-On-Wye School 

 

First Wednesday  

of the month 

10:30 – 12ish 

COFFEE MORNING 



DECEMBER IN NEWBRIDGE & AT PENTREF ï Clive Barrett. 

 

CHRISTMAS 

LIGHTS.  

All the Christmas 

Lights both at the 

village green and those 

by the Dolyfan Estate 

have brightened up the 

village greatly this 

year. Some residents 

have expressed the 

view that: ñit is the 

best display for several 

years.ò Those local 

volunteers responsible 

should be thanked and congratulated on their efforts. I understand there is 

more good news because it is proposed that a new Committee is to be set 

up to oversee the lighting-up of the village next Christmas. Whilst thanking 

people it seems appropriate at this time of year to record the appreciation of 

the village for the work Stuart Jones and his team does in keeping 

Newbridge tidy all year round. 

CHRISTMAS CRACKER AFTERNOON. 

As a new venture All Saints Church organized a seasonal event at the 

Church on the afternoon of Thursday December 7. The afternoon 

commenced with songs from Newbridge on Wye Primary School Choir. 

There was a good attendance of parents and local residents who were able 

to enjoy refreshments and visit the various seasonal stalls. There was a 

grand draw with many prizes, the first prize of a Christmas hamper was 

won by local Newbridge resident Clive Barrett.     

The event was very successful and All Saints would like to thank everyone 

who helped and supported the afternoon, all proceeds being for Church 

funds. 

PENTREF NEWS. 

On the first Sunday in Advent (first Sunday in December) Rev Andrew 

Wyton spoke about the story of the death of Lazarus. In the evening Mr. 

William Powell was the preacher.  

 



On a very cold evening Friday 8
th 

Pentref hosted the Llandrindod Wells and 

District Cytun (Churches Together) Advent Service. There was a pleasing 

attendance despite the icy weather.    Members from Holy Trinity, 

Presbyterian Church Ithon Road, Pentref , Caebach and Christchurch read 

the biblical account of the Christmas story. The service was put together by 

Rev Brian Reardon, and led by Rev Steve Wallis. The service was a 

celebration of advent hymns, reflections and prayer, with the theme of, ñAll 

I want for Christmasò running through the evening. In his address Rev 

Steve concentrated on a number of Christian requests for Christmas: hope, 

peace, joy, love, and finally the most important ña Saviourò. He ended by 

saying that Christmas is a celebration of Jesus coming into our lives. 

Rev Steve was due to speak at both services on the second Sunday in 

Advent. Both services, however, were cancelled due to very heavy snow in 

the early hours (recorded as about 12 inches in Meadowlands).  

On the third Sunday morning in Advent, Rev Steve continued with the 

Advent theme. He explained that it was the season of preparation and 

waiting for Christmas. Referring to Matthew Chapter 1, he spoke of the 

genealogy of Jesus, with the history of the Jews back to Abraham. He 

continued that most Jews expected Jesus to come as a conquering King, 

rather than a baby in a manger. Rev Steve concluded with a reminder that 

Jesus came for you and me, and that he will be coming in glory the second 

time around.  

With another pleasing attendance in the evening, the annual ñCarols by 

Candlelightò Service took place. The Pentref Singers, the Pentref Welsh 

Learners, various Chapel members and friends took part leading readings 

and prayers together with the congregation singing carols. Rev Steve linked 

some words in Psalm119, with the story of the three wise men following 

the star to the stable. He compared some aspects of the journey of the wise 

men with the journey of our Christian walk. 

On Christmas Eve and Christmas Day, Rev Steve led the services and 

concentrated on the theme of Emmanuel ï God with us.                                                                                                                                                

 

COFFEE MORNING. 

The monthly Coffee Morning took place on the first Wednesday of 

December, with donations received towards the Friends of Newbridge 

School.   

 
 



 

Fancy a sing along to some of the old 
favourite hymns and the opportunity to 
learn some of the newer Christian songs? 
then come along to Cartref on Tuesday 30th 
January at 7:00pm, where some of us from 
the chapel will be 
gathering to practice 

some of the songs we will be using 
in services in the coming weeks.  

   

TTTeeeaaa,,,   CCCoooffffffeeeeee   aaannnddd   bbbiiissscccuuuiiitttsss,,,   

mmmaaayyybbbeee   eeevvveeennn   aaa   cccaaakkkeee   wwwiiillllll   bbbeee   sssuuuppppppllliiieeeddd   
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Men’s Fellowship 
The next meeting will be on  

Tuesday January 16th  
At 10:30am 

Speaker to be confirmed 

  



 
Do you, paint, draw, sculpt, knit, crochet, do macramƗ, or anything else creative? 

If you do, you would be more than welcome to come along and join the group.  
Come along to share your skills in a group where we learn from each other.  

Refreshments provided.  
More Info: Vanessa 01597 850185  

The next meet ing will be  on the 11 th  January  
 
   

Thursday Afternoons 
2:00pm ï 4:00pm 

PRAYER 
Each month at various times people from the 

Chapel get together to pray. 
If you have any prayer requests you can email them 
to me at steveoncomputer@aol.com putting óPrayer 

Requestsô in the subject bar. 
Alternatively put them in an envelope marked 

óPrayer Requestsô and put it through my letter box. 

óCartrefô (On the main road opposite the mile post.) 

mailto:steveoncomputer@aol.com


SERVICES 
 AT 

PENTREF 
 

 
 
Sunday   7th January   10:30am Rev Paul Tarling (Communion) 
 

   5:00pm Rev Paul Tarling 

 

Sunday 14th January   10:30am Rev Steve Wallis 
(Studies in the book of Colossians) 

 

    5:00pm Rev Steve Wallis 
(Studies in Psalm 119) 

 

Sunday 21st January    10:30am Rev Steve Wallis  
(Studies in the book of Colossians) 

 
    5:00pm Rev Steve Wallis (Communion) 

 (Studies in Psalm 119) 

 
Sunday 28th January   10:30am Rev Steve Wallis 

(Studies in the book of Colossians) 
 

         5:00pm Rev Steve Wallis 
(Studies in Psalm 119) 

 

 
 



JANUARY 
AT 

ALL SAINTS 
 
 
 
 

Sunday   7th January  11:00am Morning Worship 
 
Sunday      14th January          6:00pm Compline  
 
Sunday      21st January         11:00am Morning Worship 
 
Sunday      28th January   11:00am  Holy Eucharist 
 
 
 

Midweek Communion 
every Wednesday at 10:00am. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 



 

Next Meeting: 

Thursday 
18

th
 January 

8:00pm 
Newbridge Community Centre 

The speaker will be: 
Charlotte Harley 

Speaking on The Elan Valley Dark Sky Park 
Women of all ages are welcome to come along to one of our 

meetings and find out more about the WI. 
 

Anyone interested in finding out more about our WI is very 
welcome to come along to one of our meetings or phone Sylvia 

on 860 583 / message Lyn on 07393 60289 

 

 
 
 

 
 

The Next Open Doors Prayer Meeting will be held at the St 
Francis Centre, Holy Trinity Church, Llandrindod Wells, on 
Tuesday 23rd January at 2:30pm. 
 
 
 
 



The minister of the chapel is available not just for those 
who come to chapel but to anyone in the village who 
needs help and support: 
 

¶ If you want someone to talk to who will listen, get in touch and 
he will arrange a visit 

¶ If you would like someone to pray with you, please get in 
touch and he will arrange a visit. 

¶ If you are going into hospital and would like a pastoral visit, 
please let the minister know and if possible he will visit. 

 
The minister of the chapel is here as chaplain to the village. If he 
can be of help in any way, please get in touch. 
Tel: 01597 860185.  Email:steveoncomputer@aol.com 
 

 
This newsletter is aimed to let the whole village know what 

is happening at the Baptist Church. 
 

We intend to continue putting this newsletter out monthly 
to every home in the village. 

 
We would like the newsletter to be a service to the village 

and will happily publicise events organised by other 
groups. If you have an event you would like included in 

future issues please contact either Steve or Elsa. 
Steveoncomputer@aol.com  01597 860185 
Elsa.harflett@hotmail.com  01597 860894 

 
You can also find us on the internet at: 

www.newbridgebaptistchurch.co.uk 
or on Facebook at: 

www.facebook.com/Pentref-Baptist-Chapel 
 

 

mailto:Steveoncomputer@aol.com
mailto:Elsa.harflett@hotmail.com
http://www.newbridgebaptistchurch.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/Pentref-Baptist-Chapel


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

At the end of our year celebrating the tri-centennial 
of Pentref Chapel, I would like to express a big 
vote of thanks to all those who were involved in 

organising and staffing the events. 
 

The Members of the chapel would also like to 
express their thanks to all of those who came along 

to the events to support the chapel at its time of 
celebrations.  

PENTREF 
BAPTIST 
CHAPEL 

 The Chapel at the Heart of Newbridge 

 


